
Minutes of Sabden Parish Council Meeting held Thursday 6th July at 7.15 pm. 

PRESENT:  

 Councillor K Buckley Chairman 

 Councillor I. Jackson 

 Councillor C. Eaves 

 Councillor K. Galea 

 Councillor S. Clarke 

        

1. Apologies for absence:   

Parish Clerk A.Whitwell, Borough Councillor R. Newmark 

2. Declaration of Members Interests – none 

3. Public Participation :  It was reported that 20 mph sign had been erected on 

Clitheroe Road. 

Public asked if any update on proposed development behind Pendle Street East – 

no update available to date. 

Noise complaints regarding music at the Pendle Witch Pub.  Residents advised to 

contact Environmental Health with their information.  Cllr I. Jackson has spoken to 

landlord who advised that they will be soundproofing the outside shed.  A Bistro 

will be opening sometime in the future.   

Action: Parish clerk to find details of licensing hours for Pendle Witch 

4. Minutes of meeting held 8th June 2023.- Minutes corrected to reflect accurate 
member attendance. 
Resolved -Minutes approved following amendment. 

5. Accounts for Payment- None available 

6. Planning Applications: 

Application 3/2023/0523 Removal of the existing rear structure, erection of a 

single-storey rear extension and alterations involving new first floor window, 

rooflights and boundary wall to rear and solar panels to front roofslope. 

Resubmission of application 3/2022/1096.  

At 3 The Barn Clerk Hill Road 

Councillors requested to view and submit comments 

Application 3/2023/0476 Tree works application to fell ash tree at Nutter Barn 

House 

For Information only. No action required 

7. D Day 80th Anniversary Celebrations – to be discussed at next meeting. 

8. For Information Only 

Playground Report –  criminal damage incident – paint poured down slide and 

daubed on various items of equipment.  Lengsthman James Maunder spent whole 

evening removing all the paint.  Incident reported to the PCSO. 



Chair read out email regarding child who had suffered a severe friction burn on the 

slide.  Parent requested that slide should be regularly disinfected.  This wasn’t 

thought to be practical and to be parents’ responsibility if they had concerns about 

using the slide. 

Borough Councillor’s report – None.  However B.C. had sent message that the 

outcome for the licence application at the White Hart should be known in the next 

2-3 days and all residents who had written to RVBC will be advised. 

Cllr K. Buckley will attend next Parish Council Liaison meeting on Thursday 14th 

September 2023. 

Chairman’s Report : reported on 20 mph action group.  Sabden Camera to be 

registered. Asked if camera on car park could be turned onto the playground in 

light of recent incident there – Parish Clerk to advise.  Grant application for Ribble 

Valley in Bloom not yet received for plants in the telephone box. 

Councillors comments: Cllr Clarke asked if she could post on Facebook about anti-

social behaviour as school holidays imminent.  She gave telephone number of 

PCSO Katie Ferguson to all councillors.  Jubilee Bridge handrail needs attention.  It 

was requested that the Baptist Church should be considered for inclusion in the 

Best Kept Village Competition next year. 

Tree fallen in woods – Cllr Buckley to consult residents at Treetops. 

9. Next meeting to be held Thursday 7th September 2023 at 7.15 p.m. 

 


